
 

 

Apache Junction Police Department 

Memorandum 

 

 

Date: September 5, 2023 

To: Mayor Chip Wilson and City Council 

From: Chief Michael Pooley  

Subject: Purchase from Motorola Solutions -Portable and mobile police 

radios. 

  

The Apache Junction Police Department (AJPD) is requesting a purchase with 

Motorola Solutions for (101) new N70 portable radios and (24) APEX 6500 vehicle 

radios. These would replace all the radios that do not accept updated software 

or programing any longer, the units were purchased in 2007 to 2009. The old units 

will then be deprogramed and auctioned off following city policy.        

This purchase contract will be using budgeted funds in fiscal year 24 capital 

improvement plan budget.  The purchase cost for (101) portable radios would 

be $842,763.60 and $174,551.52 for the mobile radios.  

Thank you for your consideration.    


